
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Minutes 

December 14, 2017 

 

 
ATTENDANCE:  

        
Members and Advisors      Ina Carpenter, Secretary/Advisor 

Terry Wheeler, Chair      Visitors 

Elizabeth Hoffman, Voting Member   Wendy Shively 
Elizabeth Manuel, Voting Member   Matt Oberlin 
Aric Hawkins, Voting Member    
Kris Singh, Ex-officio 
Kim Foy, Advisor      
Andy Rampersad, Advisor     
Tracie Saunders, Advisor     
     
            

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  

 

The minutes from November 9 were approved. 

 

New Business 

 

II-A. Request for a designated pick-up spot for take-out orders from Pollo Tropical.   The request is 
for 1 space in parking lot B-10 with a 10 minute time limit.  Effective from 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 
and from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. There was a move and second to approve this request and it was 
unanimously approved. 

 
II-B: Request for visitor parking spaces located in parking lot E-4 for softball guests.   The request is 

for 2 dedicated visitor spaces for guests to be controlled by softball personnel.   There was a 
move and second to approve this requests and it was unanimously approved.  

 
II-C: Study the effectiveness of incentivizing high-occupancy vehicle parking through preferential 

treatment.   Moved to old business for further discussion and consideration 
 
Old Business 

 

III-A:  Requests for Reserved Spaces 
  No new requests  

 
III-B: Discussion for EV charging stations is ongoing at this time 
 



III-C:  Proposal to provide, at no cost, twelve (12) 24-hour reserved parking spaces for each of the 
twelve (12) colleges to be earmarked for guest speakers, donors and other visitors to the 
colleges.   Usage will need to be evaluated and guidelines developed for usage.  There are other 
issues now that Downtown and Rosen campuses are more intricately involved with the whole 
parking operation.  

 
 
III-D:   Expectant mother spaces: Currently we have 21 active spaces 

Discussion:  Beginning January 2, 2018 Parking and Transportation Services will implement a van service 

to the Emerging Media Campus.   There will be 2 morning runs and 2 afternoon runs.    

In March of 2018, there will be some spaces recovered in parking lot H-2 and when the new bus 

terminal turn-a-round at the Interdisciplinary Building is complete, we will regain approximately 50 

parking spaces.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:51 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


